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The McKinsey external evaluation of the Stop TB Partnership recommended a restructuring of the Partnership bodies involved in global advocacy, including a strengthening and expansion of the Partnership Secretariat staff to take on more of the advocacy work and coordination than was possible previously. At the same time, the McKinsey evaluation also recommended that the Coordinating Board reconsider the need, role and function of the existing Global advocacy component of the ACSM group.

In order to ensure that the Partnership engages as much of the advocacy community as possible and benefits from expert advocacy advice on an on-going basis as well as on specific issues, the Global Advocacy component of the ACSM working group will evolve into an Advocacy Advisory Committee to advise the Board and Secretariat on advocacy strategies and help the Partnership engage a broader network of advocacy partners. 

1. The Advocacy Advisory Committee will consist of 6-7 advocacy experts. The broader advocacy community, members of the Coordinating Board and other interested partners will be invited to recommend individuals who could serve on this committee. 
2. Final selection will be made by a subgroup of the Board with regard to achieving a balance of skills and geography.
3. The role of the Advisory committee will be primarily twofold:
1. Provide advice to the Coordinating Board and the Secretariat on advocacy strategies and issues including progress on resource mobilization for the Global Plan. This would include advice on annual advocacy plans as well as strategies around specific issues or events.
2. Assist the Secretariat and the Partnership in engaging the broader advocacy community. This would include advice on annual meetings of a larger advocacy network as well as help with disseminating information and enlarging the network.
4. The advisory committee would meet with the Secretariat once or twice per year and be available for periodic conference calls or email exchanges in order to: 
1. Advise on the preparation of a draft annual advocacy strategy for the Secretariat to be presented to the Board for approval; 
2. Advise on the preparation of an annual meeting of the advocacy leaders from the Working Groups and others from both the north and south;
3. Review, comment and advise on the development and use of tools for information flow between and engagement of advocacy partners. 
5. One or more representatives of the Committee should also participate in Coordinating Board meetings to offer advice and input on advocacy strategies and issues. The Advisory Committee would not have a formal Board seat, however would play a critical and active role in advising the Board. 
. 

6. A review of this approach will be undertaken for the Spring 2010 Coordinating Board meeting (in about 18 months) and will be assessed on the basis of the degree to which this approach:
1. Contributed to increased resources for the Global Plan
2. Is efficient and functional in implementation
3. Facilitates the engagement of the broader advocacy community.
The current chair of the ASCM Working Group will be mandated to work with the Secretariat to facilitate the transition and the move towards the creation of the Advisory Committee.
